
Lompoc City Council Agenda Item 
 
City Council Meeting Date:  August 2, 2011 
 
TO:  Laurel M. Barcelona, City Administrator 
 
FROM:  Larry A. Bean, Public Works Director 
  L_bean@ci.lompoc.ca.us 
 
SUBJECT: CLOSING PORTIONS OF OCEAN AVENUE AND “H” STREET 

FOR THE LOMPOC PD CRUISE RUN TO BENEFIT SPECIAL OLYMPICS – 
AUGUST 12, 2011 

 
RECOMMENDATION:  
 
The City Council adopt Resolution No. 5738(11) which authorizes the temporary closure of 
portions of “H” Street and Ocean Avenue. 
 
BACKGROUND:   
 
The City received a request from the Lompoc Police Department seeking the City’s assistance 
in closing portions of Ocean Avenue and “H” Street for the upcoming Lompoc PD Cruise Run.  
 
Approval of this Resolution will allow the City to coordinate with Caltrans to close down the 
City streets (Ocean Avenue & “H” Street) impacted by the Lompoc PD Cruise Run activity.  
Since “H” Street and Ocean Avenue are State Highways, the Engineering Technician II has 
applied for approval from Caltrans to allow the Lompoc PD Cruise Run to encroach upon State 
Highway 1 and State Highway 246.  With the City as the applicant, there is no fee for the 
permit.  The Lompoc PD Cruise Run is an official City event, therefore will be insured through 
the City’s self insurance fund and excess insurance policy. 
 
The City Street Division will provide set up and removal of the traffic control system (signs and 
barricades) required for the street closure. The cost estimate for the City to provide this 
closure is $9,225.00.  At the City Council Budget Meeting of May 9, 2011, City Council 
approved a waiver of fees for this street closure. 
 
 
 
Larry A. Bean, P.E. 
Public Works Director 
 
Attachments: Resolution No. 5738(11) 
 
APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY ADMINISTRATOR: 
 
 
 
Larry A. Bean, P.E. 
Public Works Director 
 
APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY COUNCIL: 
 
 
 
Laurel M. Barcelona 
City Administrator 
 

http://www1.cityoflompoc.com/councilagenda/2011/110802/110802n03a1.pdf
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